
COUNCIL MEETINGS
Wednesday 17 May 2.00pm  
(Council Chambers, Leongatha)
Dates are also listed on Council’s 
website at:
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/
meeting-dates
To watch the ‘open’ part of the meeting 
live or when it suits you, visit:
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/live
Please contact the Governance Team 
for questions about Council Meetings.
MIRBOO NORTH TRANSFER STATION 
Council would like to advise residents 
visiting the Mirboo North Transfer 
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Station over the coming months that 
construction works have commenced 
to upgrade the retaining wall on the 
site.
The site will still be operating normal 
hours, but traffic flow through the site 
may be affected at times. All measures 
will be taken to minimise disruption. 
We apologise for any inconvenience.
REQUESTS FOR TENDER
Council is seeking submissions from 
qualified companies/applicants for the 
following:
RFT/365 – Management and Operation 
of Selected Aquatic Venues within 
South Gippsland 

Tenders close at 2.00pm AEST on 
Tuesday 9 May 2023.
RFT/357 – Construction of Meeniyan 
Community Hub and RFT/366 – Panel 
of Civil, and Road Surfacing, Works, 
Equipment and Products 
Tenders close at 2.00pm AEST on 
Tuesday 16 May 2023.
Documentation is available from 
Council’s e-Tendering Portal
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/tenders
CONTACT US
9 Smith Street, Leongatha
03 5662 9200
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au

2024 Kindergarten Registrations Open Soon

Do you have a question you would like to 
ask about the draft 2023/2024 Council 
Budget?

We will be hosting a Facebook Q&A on 
Wednesday 3 May between 5.30pm and 
6.30pm where Councillors will be answering 
your questions. 
 
Make sure you don’t miss it by following 
us on Facebook: www.facebook.com/
southgippslandshirecouncil

Draft 2023/24 Budget 
Facebook Q&ASAVE THE DATE! Registrations 

for three- and four-year-old 
kindergarten in 2024 open on 1 
May.
To register, simply head to Council’s 
website, complete the online 
application form and nominate your 
top three kindergarten preferences.
To ensure an easy and fair process 
for all parents, Council operates 
the central registration system 
on behalf of all participating 
kindergartens across South 
Gippsland. The information also 
helps us anticipate the future 
demands for services.
Children are allocated into 
kindergartens based on parents’ 

preferences and in accordance with 
State Government Priority of Access 
guidelines. Where demand exceeds 
the number of places available at 
a kindergarten, a wait list will be 
created.
There are currently 14 kindergartens 
in various locations across South 
Gippsland, with 12 of those being 
involved in the Central Registration 
program.
To be included in a first-round offer, 
registrations must be received by 
30 June 2023.
To find out more, or to register, 
please visit:  
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/
centralenrolment


